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New Verification for COC AQ-45

DOCKET
99-AFC-5C

DATE OCT 082009
RECD. OCT 082009

I received your letter dated October 5, 2009, regarding Condition of Certification AQ-45 dealing with copies of the design
details of the auxiliary boiler for the Otay Mesa Energy Center (OMEC). Since you wish to install the boiler as soon as
possible and prior to November 30, 2009, we will need to change the verification to COC AQ-45, since that verification
requires the submittal of boiler design criteria to the CEC 90 days prior to equipment acceptance on site. Discussions with
our senior air quality staff, compliance attorney and compliance program manager resulted in concurrence with changing

the verification language. The below wording will be the new verification language.

Verification: Prior to on-site use of the auxiliary boiler, the project owner shall provide copies to the CPM and the District

of design details of the boiler, including any proposed post-combustion control systems.

If you have any questions or comments please do not hesitate to contact me.

Donna Stone

Compliance Project Manager

Siting, Transmission and Environmental Protection Division
California Energy Commission

1516 Ninth Street, MS 2000

Sacramento, CA 95814

Tel: (916) 654-4745

Fax: (916) 654-3882



